


connects those suburbs together so it may be more valuable to enhance the connection of the residents 
affected. 

 The Moonee Ponds Creek is a highly prized precinct of our region of Strathmore North – especially those in
walking distance like myself and I do not believe it has a huge relevance to those living in Airport West at all
– especially with Steele Creek in Keilor East.  However, I know many friends residing in “old Strathmore”
who use the Moonee Ponds Creek trail in Strathmore North for regular exercise.

NAMING 

 The name of the precinct Essendon Fields in Model 1 is a much more suitable one  – with the name
“Airport” too basic and not suitable to all areas of Strathmore.

 Despite living close to the airport, my family and I have no connection to the Essendon Airport at all and in
fact have never used it as an Airport.

 I actually connect myself more to the Moonee Ponds Creek  and Woodland and Napier Street zones for
shopping and eating as well as Keilor Road Essendon.

 The connotations from use of the word “airport”  makes the Airport seem like the main priority in this part
of Strathmore, which I can guarantee will rile many with a long history and mindset for helping our region
from a conservation of flora and fauna point of view of Moonee Ponds Creek and the much prized
rehabilitation works ongoing.

 A potentially embarrassing “The Castle” like kickback is quite likely from Strathmore North and Heights
residents as a consequence of Model 2.

 In conclusion as I do not spend much time in the Airport West precinct proposed to be aligned with where I
live,  I confirm Model 1 is preferential for myself and my family to keep the suburb of Strathmore in
consideration as a whole.

 The values and demographics of the northern end of Strathmore align much more closely with old
Strathmore and Essendon North than Airport West.

Thanks for your time and consideration and the opportunity to provide considered feedback. 

Carolyn Murphy 
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